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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I hope all members of our school community have had a res9ul and 

enjoyable half-term break.  

 

Whilst the risk to individuals in the UK remains low, in light of the 

recent developments with COVID-19, the school will be sharing 

informa'on to students (and the wider community) on a range of 

ways to reduce risk, such as hand hygiene and the use of 'ssues. 

SPLs will lead on assemblies on these ma@ers and the school will 

con'nue to follow guidance published by the Department for 

Educa'on. You may also want to provide your child with 'ssues and 

a hand sani'ser. To see the latest updates, advice and informa'on 

on the virus from the government, please see the link below: 

 

h@ps://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 

 

On Tuesday evening a group of twenty KS4 students went to see the 

performance Time and Tide at the Park Theatre as part of our LGBT+ 

Month celebra'ons. Based on the playwright's own experiences 

growing up, the coming-of-age play explores the lives of a group of 

young adults and their sexuality, whilst residing in a rural Norfolk 

community. Students enjoyed the performance and the themes 
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explored. My thanks to Ms Desbenoit, Ms Cornford and Mr Ramlagan for taking 

students on this trip. 

 

On Thursday, thirty Year 10 students visited Cambridge University together with 

our Challenge Co-Ordinator, Ms Robinson. Students were given a tour of the 

university and met with some of our students currently studying at the university. 

Students found the visit to be both informa've and inspiring – their feedback from 

the trip will be included in the next edi'on of the Greensheet. 

 

Our Year 10 and 11 Steel Pan players a@ended the Music for Youth Regional Finals 

on Friday in Camden. Not only did our fantas'c bands perform in front of a range 

of finalists, they were able to listen to performances from other groups and gain 

expert advice from professional musicians and music educators. My thanks to  

Ms Bradshaw and Mr Murphy for suppor'ng and coaching our talented students, 

as well as to Mr Jalil and Ms Cornford for accompanying students on the trip and 

cheering them on.  

 

On another compe'ng note, Ms Bradshaw and 

twenty-two students are a@ending the Jack Petchey 

Perfect Pitch Finals on Sunday at Cadogan Hall in 

West London. Students have been prac'cing their a 

cappella performance steadfastly and have built on 

their skills developed in the workshops which they 

completed as part of the programme. The group has 

done extremely well to be one of the final twelve 

groups out of thirty-one who competed at the regional finals. Good luck to our 

students! Tickets are s'll available and can be purchased following the below link: 

 

h@ps://cadoganhall.com/whats-on/jack-petcheys-perfect-pitch/ 

 

Finally, we note that Lent began last Wednesday.  

Wishing all a good weekend, 

 

Ms M Davies 

Headteacher 
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Focus of the Fortnight 

2
nd

 - 13
th

 March  

Noise and Movement in the School Corridors  

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

 

In line with our Out of Lesson Posi've Behaviour Code, all members of our school 

community are asked to move around the school  calmly, safely and quietly.  

We also always walk on the leL of school corridors and staircases. If students  

behave in a dangerous, noisy or inappropriate way in the school buildings or 

grounds, they will be spoken to by a member of staff and will have their conduct 

card signed. It is in the interest of all members of our community to move calmly, 

safely and quietly around the school at all 'mes. Thank you for your support in this 

and all school ma@ers. 

 

Ms. K.H.Pra@  

Assistant Headteacher 

 

 

• The Out of Lesson Posi've Behaviour Code states that we move 

around the school calmly, safely and quietly, and that we walk  

 on the leL. 

• The corridors are not for social gathering as they need to remain clear. 

 

The Sanc:ons 

• The student breaking these expecta'ons will be spoken to by 

 a member of staff. 

• The student conduct card will be signed if this expecta'on is  

 not met by the student. 
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Faculty News 
 

English News 

Up for Debate final  
Well done to the students involved in the Up for Debate final before half term and to all 

the students of Year 9 who watched and listened intently. 

The mo'on was This house would put a tax on all junk food.  

Opposi'on Speakers: 

Romy  

Alba  

Freda   
 

Proposi'on Speakers:  

Isabel  

Mia  

Sophia  
 

Both deba'ng teams were excellent, demonstra'ng credible  

arguments, as well as poise and confidence. 
 

     

             The Winners - The Proposi'on! 

Ms Cato  

 

  Year 8 Parents/Carers Evening                   

Thursday 5
th

 March 2020 

 4.30 to 7pm 
 

Your child will be making appointments with their subject teachers for a discussion 

on their progress. 

  

We ask all Year 8 students and their parents/carers or an adult family member to 

a@end this consulta'on evening to discuss their progress and strategies to help 

them achieve their full poten'al at Walthamstow School for Girls. 

  

It is a crucial event as it is your child’s only consulta'on evening this year and is an 

opportunity to discuss their progress with subject teachers. They need to make 

appointments with their subject teachers in advance, between 4.30pm and 7pm. 

 We look forward to seeing you. 

  

Ms Desbenoit 

Student Progress Leader, Year 8. 
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Cycling Course for Year 7 Students 

 

Monday 16
th

 March - Friday 20
th

 March 2020  

4.00pm – 5.30pm 

 

Places are limited - only 8 students can par'cipate. 

 

Dates and Times 

Monday 16
th

 March  16:00-17:30pm 

Tuesday 17
th

 March   16:00-17:30pm 

Wednesday 18
th

 March   16:00-17:30pm 

Thursday 19
th

  March   16:00-17:30pm 

Friday 20
th

   March   16:00-17:30pm 

 

You must be able to stay on a bicycle with a level of control to be able to 

par'cipate in this course. 

 

You must wear comfortable clothing such as jogging pants, flat shoes or trainers. 

 

The group will meet at Muga at 3.45pm un'l 5.30pm each day. You must not be 

late. 

 

The school has bikes and helmets for use so there is no need to own your own 

bike. If you are interested please collect a le@er form G38 

 

Mrs Dominique 

Key Stage 3 Learning Mentor 
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WSFG Diversity Calendar  
for the Month of  March  
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College Informa:on  

Clapton Girls' Academy Sixth Form Reminder 

Applica:on deadline - 28
th

 February 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The link to our online applica'on form is   

h@ps://www.cgasixthform.com/apply 

If any students missed the opportunity to meet us last term at our Open Evening 

they would be very welcome to come for a personalised tour of our campus and 

facili'es, please email us at  

sixthform@clapton.hackney.sch.uk.   

 

We welcome groups of students as well as individuals and families. 

 

Jenny Gladman 

Head of Marke:ng  

& Communica:ons 
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“Will Robots Replace Surgeons?” 

10
th

 March 2020  

6pm-7:30pm  

 

Dear Year 10 and 11 Students, Parents and Carers, 

 

Please see below an opportunity for students aged 14+ who are interested in a  

career in medicine or those who may be interested in science/technology or  

robo'cs. 

Students will need to sign up and a@end the event independently of the school. 

 

Kind regards, 

Ms Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of Barts Health NHS Trust’s very own consultants, Professor Shafi Ahmed,  

will be delivering a 1.5 hour lecture 'tled “Will robots replace surgeons?”  

on 10
th

 March 2020 from 6pm-7:30pm at the Blizard Ins'tute in Whitechapel.  

Spaces are filling up fast! 

  

Students will need to individually sign up through the following link: h@ps://

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/will-robots-replace-surgeons-'ckets-90641588431?

aff=eand&Tclid=IwAR1C51CCZDdkzqU1WLm-

tqZxqzt5klhe1qaMDCWUOTN_YPYMwDukECXvO0k 

  

Enquiries about the event: Charlo@e Morgan, who can be contacted on 02078823639 
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School Calendar  Dates 2019-2020 

 

Spring Term  

Monday 6 January to Friday 3 April  

 

 Tuesday 3 March    Friends of WSFG mee'ng 6-7pm LRC 

 Thursday 5 March    Year 8 Parents/Carer Subject Evening 4:30–7pm   

 Thursday 26 March    Year 10 Parent Carer Subject Evening 4:30–7pm  

 Thursday 2 April    Steel Pans Concert  7pm 

 

Easter Holiday Monday 6 April to Friday 17 April  

 

Summer Term  

Monday 20 April 2020 to  Friday 17 July  

 

 Thursday 23rd April   Intercultural Evening  

 Thursday 7 May   Year 7 Parent Carer Subject Evening  4:30–7pm  

  Friday 8 May     Excep:onal Bank Holiday  

 Monday 11
th

 May—      

 Wednesday 24
th

 June   Year 11 GCSE Examina'ons     

 Monday 11 - Friday 22 May  KS3  Examina'on Years 7, 8 and 9 

 Wednesday 13 May    Early Closure (except those students with exams) 

      Staff INSET 

 

 Half Term: Tuesday 26 May to Friday 29 May  

 

 Monday 1 - Friday 26 June   Year 10 End of Year Examina'ons  

 Wednesday 10 June    Early Closure (except those students with exams) 

      Staff INSET 

 

 

WSFG Friends Group Mee:ng   

          Tuesday 3 March     

6.00 p.m. in the LRC (Library)  

All Welcome  


